MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2018
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, December 12, 2018, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on November 27, 2018 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. The Bayside Breakwaters Project extension is 95% complete but the survey is 10 years old. Surveying and hydrotesting will be done to get the permit up to date. The money for this project is ready and the project should be ready to bid by April 2019. A joint motion by the commissioners to approve GIS Engineering Contract to complete engineering on the Bayside Breakwater Project. This includes the notice to proceed with engineering and hydro testing for the breakwaters. 2. The Hebert Levee flood gate material should be in by the beginning of next year. Will get quotes to install flood gate and flaps.  3. The commissioners will go and view a project that uses the tubes and rocks for a levee to see if the Bayou Thunder Project can use the tubes for the poor soil condition issues. 
President Camardelle reported that we are working on continuing the segmented rock breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. He stated that he met with Senator Alario on the funding for the levee board projects. We will set a meeting with Mr. Forbes with Statewide Flood Program on getting more money for projects. We instructed the engineers to work on getting the property owners for a levee to help with tidal flooding. President Camardelle thanked Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, Governor Edward and staff, D.O.T.D, CPRA, Jefferson Parish Templet and Roberts for their assistance with securing funding for our projects.  
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:51 p.m.
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